Minutes of the Patient Group, White Rose medical Practice
Tuesday 10th January 2017
Present:          
David Wilson                Vice Chairman

Joanne Bullivant           PG Secretary/Office Supervisor
David Corrall                 Patient Representative

Margaret Sheard         Patient Representative

Jane Allen                     Patient Representative

Donal Shenton             Patient Representative

Elaine Ennis                  Patient Representative

Tony Ennis                    Patient Representative

Welcome/Apologies

 Apologies were sent from Tom Sheard as he was unable to attend the meeting.  
Items for discussion raised by members 
1. NHS choices Website

An e-mail has been sent requesting that the doctors present at our Practice be updated. The Group also discussed the complaints that the Practice has on the website from patients, and would like an explanation as to why there are no responses from the Practice. The Group were concerned that the rating we have is 1.5 out of 5.  The Group did comment that although they had seen these comments they themselves are highly satisfied with the Practice and have no negative comments.
2. DNA rate
The group asked if there was any way that we could find out the DNA                     rates of other Practices. This information could be sought from other Practice websites but not all divulge this information and would not really be an accurate comparison as the number of patients and Doctors would differ.
3. Email service
The group asked if patients can be contact via e-mail.  Our Practice did pilot an e-mail service a couple of years ago and was found not to be practical.  Patients not updating their e-mail address would also cause a problem as information could be forwarded to recipients that aren’t our patients.
4. Patient Council

Margaret Sheard clarified that the nursing homes are responsible for employing their own nursing staff and that they are responsible for the reduction of nurses in the care homes.
The group also discussed the Barnsley Patient Group Survey that was completed at the last PG meeting.  It is unsure if our survey was one of the 15 completed as the survey was handed in late.  This was due to the paper work being forwarded to the Practice Manager in the summer of 2016 and not cascaded to the Group.
5. Letter to Practice
Tom Sheard has sent a letter to Lorraine Rippon highlighting that The Group are highly disappointed with the support the Practice have given.  There has been no response from the Practice regarding this
Setting priority areas/Work topics for the PG

Joanne to ask Practice Manager about the complaints on NHS Choices website.
Joanne to ask Lorraine Rippon for a response from Tom Sheards letter
Date and time of future meetings
Tuesday 7th March 2017, 11:30am
Tuesday 9th May 2017, 11:30am
